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The MAAS is an accretion of gifting and contributions by thousands of people to that 
institution. Are you going to ask all those thousands if they wish to re-assign their gift to a 
different institution in Parramatta? To continue to use the term Powerhouse is a nonsense, 
pure spin. It does not belong to your Government; it is massive theft to do this without 
community support. And the people of Parramatta have spoken also. They do not want a 
second hand product, they want an institution rooted in their history, that speaks to them.  
 
Rights of donors, and the public interest? 
 
The current museum and collection is an accretion of public patronage over its 137 year 
history. What rights to the donors and audience for the facility have?  
 
A Cameo point: 
 
We own some rare and valuable posters, classics from the 1920’s period by Andre 
Cassandre – they appear in all of the books on posters of that period. There are probably 
no others originals in Australia. We have willed these to the Powerhouse. They belong in a 
national institution either in Sydney or Canberra; not buried because of irrelevance, in 
storage in Parramatta. If the Powerhouse goes, we will re-assign the gift.  
 
We also had friend, the late Werner Adamek, who gave his magnificent collection of 
Navaho rugs to the Powerhouse some decades ago. To our knowledge they have not 
been displayed and they evidently have no place in the proposed Museum. What will be 
their fate? The collection should be re-assigned with consultation with his executors. I can 
facilitate this.  
  
To quote one of our wiser heads on cultural conservation, Kylie Winkworth: 
 
‘The Powerhouse Museum is not a box of toys to be sent to a place of greater political 
opportunity. Nor does Parramatta need the planes, trains and automobiles from Ultimo in 
order to build a new museum for the 21stcentury. The Powerhouse Museum belongs to the 
people of NSW, not the government of the day. We the people have endowed the museum 
through our taxes and generosity as donors to the collection. The museum is our legacy, 
the gift from previous generations to the present and the future. The Powerhouse 
Museum’s collections are held in trust for the people of NSW. They are not the tradable 
assets and political pawns of government.  Museums are built on foundations of public 
trust and the confidence of generations of donors and benefactors. That is what is 
betrayed by the Berejiklian Government’s reckless museum demolition plan. This 
government has no license to sell a well-loved cultural institution and fill the site with high 
rise apartments. Vacuous words about a remnant cultural space do not disguise the 
government’s uncivilised intent to destroy the Powerhouse Museum at Ultimo’. 
 
Parramatta represents an opportunity to celebrate the diversity of western Sydney in 
particular, the successful migration story. The PHM represents an earlier history rooted in 
the industrial and transport history. Both stories are important to our city; best told 
separately.   
 
 
 
 






